
 
 
 
 
 
Hazara international Forum of Great Britain is horrified by the events of Tuesday 06TH: 
of December 2011, when more than 60 Afghans lost their lives and hundreds of people 
been injured in two separate explosions in the cities of Afghanistan, Kabul and Mazar e 
Sharif when Shia Muslims including men, women and children were mourning on the 
day of Ashura, Shahadat e Imam Hussain (a.s)  An fanatic extreme Islamic Wahabi 
group, Laskar e Jangvi, took responsibility of the attack. 
 
We, HIF (GB) express our deepest sympathies and sorrow. We condemn, in the 
strongest terms, the incidents, which are against all human and Islamic norms. This is 
grounded in the Noble Laws of Islam which forbid all forms of attacks on innocents. God 
Almighty says in the Holy Quran “No bearer of burdens can bear the burden of another” 
(Surah al-Isra 17:15).” 
 
HIF believes that such attacks are carried out with the aim of stocking ethnic and 
religious strife and undermining national unity and regional security and stability. This is 
the work of the enemies of Islam and those whose interests are jeopardised through 
unity and solidarity among the people of Afghanistan. 
  
This sudden barbaric attack on innocent citizens living in peace is extremely distressing 
and deplorable and every gentle human heart goes out to the victims of this attack. 
Islam, which is a religion of peace and tolerance, condemns this act and sees this is as a 
wounding scar on the face of humanity. We appeal to all the Muslims and the 
organisations all over the world to strongly condemn this act, express unity with the 
victims’ relatives, donate blood, money and do whatever it takes to help the affected 
people. 
Thanks and God bless us all. 
 
 
Thanking you, 
Regards  
Shafqat Ali Izdiri 
Secretary Press & Information 
HIF GB 
 


